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December 20, 2007


Maryland Board of Elections:

We, the undersigned groups, hereby request that you reinstate the longstanding policy to allow 17-year-olds to vote in political party primaries, so long as they will be 18 years of age by the next general election. Last year’s policy change to abolish this practice may disenfranchise thousands of young adults and has caught many young people who expected to vote in the February 12th presidential primary by surprise.

Both the Republican and Democratic Parties of Maryland have taken action to allow 17-year-olds to vote in their primary elections, as long as they will be 18 on or before the next general election. We urge you to respect political parties’ first amendment and freedom of association rights. 

Eight other states allow 17-year-olds who will be 18 by the general election to vote in primary elections, and we hope Maryland will therefore remain a leader in youth voter registration policies.

Sincerely,

Gustavo Torres

Executive Director, Casa de Maryland

Rob Richie

Executive Director, FairVote

Lu Pierson 

President, Maryland League of Women Voters

Sean Dobson

Executive Director, Progressive Maryland

Heather Smith

Executive Director, Rock the Vote

The Center for


Voting and Democracy
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Takoma Park, MD 20912 - (301) 270-4616
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FairVote Board of Directors: John Anderson (Chair) ○ Edward Hailes  ○ Cynthia Terrell ○ William Redpath 

Nikolas Bowie ○ Erin Bowser ○ Cynthia Gibson ○ Antonio Gonzalez ○ Hendrik Hertzberg 

Jesse Jackson Jr. ○ Malia Lazu ○ Laura Liswood ○ Pete Martineau ○ Nina Moseley ○ Clay Mulford 

Krist Novoselic ○ Ken Ritchie ○ Rashad Robinson ○ Katherine Spillar ○ David Wilner

